7th February 2020 (Term 1—Week 1)





Term 1

26thJan—Team Kauri Trip

28th Jan—Football Fest

3rd Mar — Swimming Sports@ Event Centre, 6pm

5th Mar—Yr5&6 Energize Leadership Day

6th Mar—Yr7&8 Energize Leadership Day

9th-11th Mar— Room Nikau—Camp

11th Mar— Pita Pit Lunches

13th Mar -Lower Waipa Swimming Sports @ Event Centre

16th Mar— Life Education visit

School Bank Accounts Details:

ASB Bank Account No: 12-3134-0097104-00. It is so great to be back! I always love the first week of school, catching up with all the adventures our children have been on, seeing how much they have grown and meeting all our new children and parents! We have had a great first week at Paterangi School, establishing routines and revisiting our school values. Our powhiri was held on Tuesday and it was once again a very special time for us to welcome in new children, parents and staff into our school whanau. Thank you to all our people that attended

school whanau. I hank you to all our people the in support.



We would like to warmly welcome Jamie Huston to Paterangi School this year! Jamie has taken the new teaching position for 2020 working in the Rimu Room (Last year's library) with an awesome bunch of Year 3 and 4 students. Mr H has had a great start and is loving getting to know all our Paterangi people and what a great place we have here! Make sure you introduce yourself to Jamie next time you see him!

School Staff - Mr Mark Harrop, Principal

Mr Bruce Mitchell, Year 7/8 Totara Room Mr Simon Drury, Year 4/5/6 Nikau Room Mrs Joy Henderson, Year 3/4 Kauri Room Mr Jamie Huston, Year 3/4 Rimu Room Mrs Anne Reihana, Year 2/3 Rata Room

Mrs Tania Hall, New Entrants/Year 1 Pohutukawa Room

Mrs Dana Macdonald, Office Administrator Ms Rebekah Morton, Teacher Aide Mrs Debra Cambridge, Teacher Aide

Welcome to our new students – We take this opportunity to welcome all of you and your families to the Paterangi School community knowing you will progress your learning.

Year 1—Heath, Charlie, Jackson, Jenson, Aislyn, Loki

Year 2—Anne

Year 3—Alex,

Year 4—Jeremy

Year 6-Grant, Mia

Year 8-Noah, Mark

Teacher
Only Day
9th April

Mark Harrop **Principal**



Website and Newsletters -

The school website is regularly updated with information about upcoming events and all events are in the calendar section. Please use this site, our Facebook page and the newsletters to keep up with school events.

CLASS AWARDS

Pohutakawa: Travis for a great start back to school.

Jackson for fantastic imaginative writing.

Rata: Hamish for being ready to learn and always showing Paterangi School values, what an awesome

Si

Anne, welcome to Paterangi School, you already follow our rules and display our school values.

You are awesome.

Kauri: Alex - welcome to Team Kauri and Paterangi School. We hope you enjoy your learning journey with us.

Liam - a great start to the year. You are showing our school values in everything you do.

NIkau: Jethro for being respectful in class by listening and waiting for his turn to share his ideas. Keep up

the good work Jethro.

Mia for making a positive start to her learning at Pāterangi. She takes responsibility for her

learning by settling down to her work and listening carefully to others' ideas.

Rimu: Austin -perseverance when things got tough.

Avery -understanding and demonstrating respect, perseverance and responsibility throughout the first

week of school.

Totara: Mark - welcome to Totara. Nice to see you settle in and become part of the team. Well Done!

Hoani - for persevering and creating an awesome pepeha and artwork to share in class.



A 2 seater sofa for Team

Kauri.

A chicken coop to house 3 chickens at school.

School Hats: and

Can be purchased from the school office.

Shirts

Hats—\$10 each Shirts—\$20.00 each Kaha the Kokako says:

WEAR YOUR HAT EVERYDAY!

All Paterangi children must wear hats when they are outside!

Lets be sun smart!

Housekeeping Rules:

Due to food allergies at school can you please not supply cakes or sweets for the class on your child's birthday.

No dogs are allowed on the school grounds including the pool area.

SWIMMING POOL

We are lucky to have such an awesome pool at our school where the kids can get in everyday! This is due to the tireless efforts of the chlorine mix master with an honorary PhD in Ph balance and pool proficiency Jim Freyne who has been an absolute legend looking after of pool all summer long, coming in every morning to make sure the water is right for our kids. Thank you Jim!

Assembly -

Assembly will be held each Friday at 2.15pm. All parents are welcome to attend and we will include a schedule of classes running assemblies in the week's newsletter.

Scholastic Books— Issue 1 Due back Friday 14th February

Bus fees -

This year our bus fees for ineligible students are \$35 per pupil per term, or \$90 per family per term. Bus fees must be paid by the end of week 2 and those not paid will be excluded. Having a school bus is a great privilege and all children who are able to ride on the bus must sign and follow the code of conduct. Please contact the

school office if you would like to make arrangements for payment of bus fees. If you child is not going home on the bus please advise the office.

Absences -

These can be notified to the office by phone leaving a message or by email direct form the school website (just click on the "Absences" tab on the website homepage). We appreciate you letting us know early that your child will be absent.